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H. Periodic Review of Tenured Faculty 
Each tenured faculty member shall be evaluated in every fifth year following the 
tenure. The evaluation shall be conducted by the Provost and Dean of the Faculty 
in consultation with the faculty member’s Division Chair. This information is also 
available in the Faculty Code, CH. 1, Art. IV, Sec. 5.A. 

The faculty member being evaluated is responsible for the collection of the 
following materials to be used by the Provost and Dean of the Faculty and the 
appropriate Division Chair: 

1. Activity Reports from the five-year period preceding the review. The faculty 
member being evaluated is responsible for submitting a current activity 
report. Past activity reports will be supplied by the Office of the Provost and 
Dean of the Faculty. 

2. Three letters from colleagues from within the institution who have observed 
the candidate’s teaching through at least two classroom visits and are 
familiar with the candidate’s instructional aims, organization, and materials. 

3. Student evaluations from two-thirds of the courses taught in the preceding 
four years of teaching. 

4. An updated vita. 

5. A self-assessment regarding teaching, professional activity, and service to the 
College in the preceding five-year period as well as plans in each of these 
three areas for the next five-year period. 

The Provost and Dean of the Faculty will invite all departmental colleagues to submit 
letters regarding the candidate’s performance in the areas of teaching, professional 
activity, and service to the department, the College, and the community. 

After consulting with the appropriate Division Chair, the Provost and Dean of the 
Faculty will arrange a meeting with the faculty member being reviewed, and, at the 
discretion of the faculty member, the appropriate Division Chair. In the event that 
the faculty member is a Division Chair, that person may elect to have the Chair of 
the Faculty at this meeting. The meeting will provide the opportunity for the faculty 
member and the Provost and Dean of the Faculty to have a dialogue about the 
evaluation. 

Within three weeks of the meeting, the faculty member will receive a written letter 
from the Provost and Dean of the Faculty summarizing their conversation. The 
faculty member may respond in written form. The Provost and Dean of the Faculty’s 
letter and any written response from the faculty member will be added to the 
faculty member’s file for consultation in subsequent reviews. 



In the event that the faculty member disagrees with the assessment made by the 
Provost and Dean of the Faculty, the faculty member may petition the Division 
Chairs and the Chair of the Faculty, who will conduct an independent evaluation. 
Any review by the Division Chairs and Chair of the Faculty will result in a written 
report that will be sent to the President of the College, the Provost and Dean of the 
Faculty and the faculty member, and will be added to the faculty member’s file. 
This information is also in the Faculty Code CH. 1, Art. IV, Sec. 5.C. 

 

 


